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This month my calendar says "DREAM Resolve to Succeed".  The greatest discovery one can 
make is that nothing is impossible. 
  
I will try to relate it to our group.  Some time ago in the 90's, I was selling my T-shirts 
at the Clark County (NV) Gem & Mineral Show.  The nice people with their local Club 
offered to let us go to their Club Claim near Lake Mead.  It was a fruitful collecting 
opportunity with many colorful agates. 
  
I thought how great it would be to hold a mineral claim, but didn't know anything 
about how to go about it.  A few years later a new member, Jack, invited the 
members to his crystal claim near the New Mexico border along the San Francisco 
River.  It was a little picked over but still a nice adventure.  Later yet, the Provenza's 
offered us their 7 claims on Escudilla Mountain along the New Mexico border. 
They were retiring and leaving the state, and knew several of our Club members.   So, 
kind of a dream come true! 
  
This month you all will have the opportunity to visit the claims.  It is very beneficial 
to do so -- both to you and the Club.  In exchange for the $100 per claim assessment, 
we do maintenance on the land: clearing the trail, picking up trash, filling in 
holes (even the ones you dig), and making sure our claim markers are in good repair. 
It all counts, and is a labor exchange for the "taxes".  Come one, come all, and visit the claims! 
  
Enjoy the rest of your summer, Tonie 
 

Presidentõs Message 

For All Rockhounds in the area!  

August 2014  

Meetings: 1st Sunday of the 
month, (unless it falls on a 
holiday), at the VFW Post 
9907, 381 N. Central Ave, 
Show Low, AZ. Turn north off 
of the Deuce of Clubs at the 
Burger King. Social half-hour 
@ 1:00pm, meeting starts @ 
1:30pm. Bring snacks. 

Membership Dues: $15 for a 
single membership, and $20 
for a couple/family. Dues are 
due the 1st of January of every 
calendar year along with a 
completed application. If you 
join in November of previous 
year, your dues will be good 
for all of the following year. 

Rock Talk is published monthly 
by the White Mountain Gem & 
Mineral Club, Inc. Any info/ 
comments that members wish 
to have included in the monthly 
newsletter must be turned in to 
the editor at the general 
membership meeting or call the 
editor prior to the following 
weekend after the meeting. 



Birthdays  

OK folks, Ron Ginn suggested 

we do this, so I am gonna try it 

on for size.  We have 58 members 

with the last names beginning  

A-H, and 51 members with the 

names beginning with J -Z . 

Our next meeting is Sunday,  

Sep 7. Members whoõs name 

begins A -H, please bring snacks.  

Y'all let me know how you feel 

about this change, and if you 

want to keep it or not.  
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Happy  Birthday,  Y'all ! ! 
May You have Many More ! ! 

Volunteer Positions  

 
Show Chairman  

Rick Olson  

(928) 251-0949 

walkaround@earthlink.net  

 
Advertise & Public  

Relations  

NEED A VOLUNTEER!  

 
Librarian  

Jackie Pfeifer  

 
Education, Schools  

and Libraries  

NEED A VOLUNTEER!  
 

Greeter, Door Prizes,  

50/50 Raffle  

Kathleen Varhol  

(928) 368-9556 

 
Auctioneer  

Bill Stalder  

(928) 368-4496 

 
Highway Clean -up  

Brookie Embry  

(928) 537-0760 

Ruth King  

(928) 337-2212 
 

Claim Filing  

Tonie MonDragon  

(859) 338-2296 

 

Bonus Prizes  

Nanz Marshal  

(928) 537-2524 

 

 Historian  

Jeannie Arneklev  

(480) 213-4187 
 

Coalition Contact  

Ron Ginn  

(480) 294-0731 
 

Sunshine  

Nanz Marshall  

(928) 537-2524 
 

Web Master and  

Membership Chair  

Ron Ginn  

(480) 294-0731 

wginn3@gmail.com        
   

Elected Officers  

and Volunteers  
 

President  

Tonie MonDragon  

(859) 338-2296 

 

Vice President  

Nanz Marshal  

(928) 537-2524 
 

Secretary  

NEED A VOLUNTEER!  
 

Treasurer  

Larry Legge  

(928) 537-2524 

 
Editor  

Karen Stokes  

(928) 229-0273 
crystal_lover59@hotmail.com 

 

Field Trip Chairman  

Rick Olson  

(928) 251-0949 

walkaround@earthlink.net  

 

Board Members at Large  
Ron Ginn  

(480) 294-0731 

 

Sandra Angelo  

(928) 537-3726 

 

Rose Fowers 

(928) 537-2195 

  August Days  of  Interest  

   3 - International Friendship Day 
   5 - Tisha B'Av 
 13 - International Left-Handers Day  
 15 - Assumption of Mary 
 24 - St Bartholomew  

Remember  

Our Fallen.  

Veterans Do.  

September        

  4 - Bob Shoup 

15 - Jackie Pfeifer 

15 - Irene Klim 

August 

14 - Rick Olsen 

21 - Thelma Gray 

24 - John  Malcolm  Craft  

26 - Mari  Bass  

http://www.wincalendar.com/International-Left-Handers-Day
http://www.wincalendar.com/St-Bartholomew
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General Membership Meeting  

August 3, 2014  

The meeting was called to order by President Tonie MonDragon 
at 1:20 p.m.  We welcomed guest Bill Todd from Sun City and 
welcomed back Diane and David Sears, and welcomed Tonie's 
visitors Pat and Tamara. 
 
A motion to approve the minutes of July as published was made 
by Nanz and seconded by Rose.  The minutes were approved 
with no corrections or additions. 
 
Tonie read a letter of thanks from the Earth Science Museum 
for our $600 contribution.  And the West Valley and Albuquerque 
Shows were announced. 
 
Vice President Nanz reported that the Earth Science Kits 
were for sale, and her educational program would be on 
agate.  Nanz also provided empty flats for members to fill 
for the 2015 show Children's Activities.  The egg carton 
collections will be free to children and $1 for adults.  Please 
let Nanz know what minerals you will fill the flats with.  The 
flats were provided by Steve and Rose Fowers. 
 
Larry gave the Treasurer's report.  Sandra acted as Secretary, 
taking the minutes, and Tonie will transcribe them. 
 
Editor Karen announced the Bead Show in Albuquerque in 
November, and asked interested people to contact her for 
room reservations.  Karen also presented a Rockhound 
Safety article for one of her Nursing classes, which is published 
in this newsletter. 
 
Rick reported on the final Show figures - we netted about 
$3,500 this year, and he is working on our contract with 
Hon-Dah for next year.  We have to move the date a week 
earlier as they are already booked for Memorial Day 
weekend.  He will try to secure the location for a few years 
to come.   
 
Rick also made the suggestion that the Club buy Tonie's 
shirt and hat press equipment for future merchandising 
at the show.  Tonie will provide an inventory and Rick will 
establish a committee to look into values for an offer. 
 
Rick reported on the July trip to Pueblo Campground and 
the Bytownite collecting.  Members from 3 Valley clubs joined the 
hunt.  
 
Larry and Nanz found some beautiful agate, and Stan made 
Nanz a pendant from a piece. 
 
The August trip is to the Claims, and Karen Dorsey will lead the 
trip on August 23rd.  
 

Members Dustin, Ursula, and Karen S. brought in some 
rock samples to show and tell.   
 
Librarian Jackie asked for suggestions for book or magazine 
purchases. 
 
Ron Ginn gave a presentation on the Club website, and 
there was a discussion on getting a PayPal account.  The 
consensus was that the Club would use PayPal for 
renewals (with the minor cost passed on to members), and 
require attendance at a meeting for new members.  We are 
now at 106 members.  Maryann suggested a lifetime 
membership category that the Board can look into. 
 
There was a 15 minute break. 
 
Auctioneer Bill announced there were Bytownite samples 
available at the auction, and that Rick had his fluorescent 
viewer available for auction items. 
 
Nanz gave an educational overview on agate types, some of 
which will be available on the claims. 
 
Nanz asked members to enter their contributions of time 
and donations in the "red book".  Nanz reminded us that 
the September meeting would be another member 
auction.  Bring a few items for sale, and Karen will 
supply the auction slips.  We will have several auctions 
on each table.  20% of what you take in goes to the 
Club treasury.  Rick asked about the local Science Fair. 
Rose announced the Dinosaur Learning Center would 
open the 1st of September. 
 
Drawings were held, and Dave Morrow won $29 in the 50/50, 
Maryanne,  Blue and Jeanne were also winners of items.   
 
The meeting adjourned on motion by Stan, and seconded by 
Karen at 3:10 pm.  The silent auction continued for an 
additional 3 minutes.  
 
Respectfully submitted, Tonie MonDragon and Sandra Angelo 
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The August field trip is to the club claims 
on the east side of Escudilla Mountain near 
Nutrioso.  Karen Dorsey has offered to run 
this trip, with Larry Legge assisting. 
Our group will meet at the Safire Restaurant 
in Springerville at 8:30 am on Saturday, 
the 23rd, where everyone will need to sign 
the waiver form, get maps to the site, and 
prepare for the journey. Prior to making 
the final leg of the trip, you will meet-up 
with Larry and Nanz and depending on 
weather conditions, the need to drive up  
in either 4-wheel drive or high clearance 
vehicles will be decided. 
 
Please remember to keep our claims free of 
litter by carrying out what you carried in. 
 
Have a great trip. 
Rick  

August Fieldtrip  

Father, Son Kickstarting Mineralogy 

 

We're trying again on Kickstarter to raise awareness for 
mineralogy and mineral collecting!  Please note, we're not 
selling anything.  But we do need your help, chatter, and 
support to get this project rolling!  We're creating free 
downloadable educational content for kids and educators, 
and we're trying to get a more formative television show 
going about mineral collecting! Please, if you value mineral 
collecting, you won't have to put in much effort at all to help 
out a bunch! It's as easy as forwarding a link, reviewing 
the project, "Liking" us on Facebook and "Re-Tweeting" 
our content on Twitter. Simple! 
 
Kickstarter.com is a crowd funding website, where projects 
are submitted and approved by the staff to get a much 
needed funding boost from people all over the world. 
Well, our project "Minerals or Bust!" was approved and we 
launched it on the Fourth of July! Now we need your 
support!  We have specific goals, aims and budgets listed 
on the project website, so please take a minute to look 
it over. Two years ago we launched a project that failed 
to get the funding we needed, but we're not ones to roll 
over and give up! So we regrouped and created a bigger, better 
project! 
 
Sadly, Mineral collecting is an interest that is dying out, 
and we want desperately to breathe some new life into 
this great past time.  There are practically no young faces at 
swap meets, in local clubs and at conferences, and if we 
don't do something fun and entertaining to grab some new 
interest now, we'll lose an entire branch of scientific study. 
Every year notices circulate about friends and colleagues 
who made great strides in mineralogy who've passed away. 
Their collections and research materials disappear, 
sometimes just into the dumpster!  Oh, what a true shame 
that is! 
 
But that's where we can help! There's no better bunch to 
put a comical spin on some educational awareness about 
minerals right now than a goofball father/son team with 
an extensive mineralogy background.  Over the years we've 
been members of the Nittany Mineralogical Society, Kyana 
Geological Society, the Georgia Mineral Society, the Coon 
Creek Non-Meetings in Arkansas, the Montgomery Gem 
and Mineral Society, Alabama Mineral & Lapidary Society, 
Friends of Mineralogy Midwest, FM Southeast, the Northern 
California Mineralogical Association and Southern 
California FM! Our project deadline is August 28th, 2014. 
Please help us Kickstart an entertaining and informative 
series about gems, minerals and mineralogy! 
 
Our project on Kickstarter.com:  
https://www.kickstarter.com/projects/jbarwood/minerals-or-bust-
season-one-episode-one 

Kickstarter Project  

* * * * Volunteers Needed!! * * * * 
 
The club is looking for a volunteer or two to enjoy 
a morning of meeting with teachers, parents and 
students on Saturday, the 30th at the tent on the 
Nature Center grounds starting at 9 am, and going  
ill early afternoon. This event is a continuation of 
the Regional Science Fair held earlier in the year. 
Our goal is to inform teachers, parents and high 
school students that should they enter a project 
in Earth Sciences, and if it is awarded the opportu-
nity to go on to State Level, our club will be offering 
scholarship money to those students. 
 
To ensure that students are headed in the right 
direction with projects for the Science Fair, members 
of the club will assist by providing subjects and 
material, where appropriate, that are related to the 
Earth Sciences. 
 Contact club board members for more info. 

https://www.kickstarter.com/projects/jbarwood/minerals-or-bust-season-one-episode-one
https://www.kickstarter.com/projects/jbarwood/minerals-or-bust-season-one-episode-one
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Submitted by Karen Stokes, RN, Editor, Rock  Talk,  
White Mountain Gem & Mineral Club 

Via rockhoundtimes.blogspot.com, Thursday, April 18, 2013 



Show Dates 
 
August 1-3 - Prescott Valley, AZ 
Annual show; Prescott Gem & Mineral Club 
Tim's Toyota Center; Glassford Hill and Florentine Rd. 
Fri. 9-5, Sat. 9-5, Sun. 9-4; adults $4, seniors and students $3, chil-
dren (12 and under) free 
contact Judy Sullins, Prescott Gem & Mineral Club 
PO Box 3923, Chino Valley, AZ 86323 
(928) 445-1117; e-mail: sullinsjs@cableone.net 
Web site: www.prescottgemmineral.org 

October 10-12 - Buckeye, AZ 
Annual show; West Valley Rock & Mineral Club 
Helzapoppin Rodeo grounds; 802 N. 1st St., Miller  Fri. 9-4, Sat. 9-4, 
Sun. 9-4; adults $3, children (under 12) free 
contact Larry Tracey, PO Box 1425, Buckeye, AZ 85326, (623) 208-
3230; e-mail: larry@youth4youth.org 
Web site: www.westvalleyrockandmineralclub.com 

October 11-12 - Sierra Vista, AZ 
40th Annual Show; Huachuca Mineral & Gem Club 
Cochise College; 901 N. Colombo Ave. 
Sat. 9-5, Sun. 10-4; free admission 
contact Maudie Bailey, 5035 S. San Carlos Ave., Sierra Vista, AZ 
85650, (520) 378-6291 or (520) 249-1541 
e-mail: gmbailey@msn.com 
Web site: huachucamineralandgemclub.info 

November 8-9 - Lake Havasu City, AZ 
Annual show; Lake Havasu Gem & Mineral Society 
Lake Havasu Community Center; 100 Park Ave. 
Sat. 9-5, Sun. 9-4; adults $2, children (under 12) free 
contact Sue Kirk, 1100 Pueblo Dr., Lake Havasu City, AZ 86406, 
(928) 302-1531  e-mail: macsuzy@mac.com 

November 15-16 - Payson, AZ 
Annual show; Payson Rimstones Rock Club 
Mazatzal Hotel & Casino Event Center; Hwy. 87,  at Mile Marker 251 
Sat. 9-5, Sun. 10-4; adults $2, children (under 12) free 
contact Margaret Jones, PO Box 884, Pine, AZ 85544 
(928) 970-0857; e-mail: margieaberry@gmail.com  
 
November 22-23, Apache Junction, AZ 
Annual Fall Rock & Gem Show 
Apache Junction High School, 2525 S. Ironwood Drive 
Route 60 Freeway, Exit 195 
Sat. 9-5, Sun. 10-4; Adults $3, ($2.50 with coupon), students $1 
with student ID, children 12 & under - free 
School is North of freeway, park in the lot off of Southern 
& Ironwood (just East of Ironwood on Southern)  
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Aug 23 - Club Crystal Claims outside of Springerville 

Sep 26-28 - Willcox weekend trip to Ghost Towns 
        and Mining Camps 

Oct 25 - Control Road for Fossils & Geodes 

Nov 22 - Swap Meet 

December 7 - Christmas Supper 

WMG&MC Field Trips for 2014  

If you have any pictures or an  
article for the newsletter, send it to  

me, Karen Stokes, Editor, at:  

crystal_lover59@hotmail.com.  

I will be sure to include it in the next 

newsletter.  

There are a few of us who didn't get all our "Bead 

Fix" out of our system at our last show.  Me, I want 

scads of those crystal beads that the fella in the back 

had!  A few of us are interested in attending one of 

the shows that "SuperTime Beads" is going to be at.  

We are thinking about going to Albuquerque, NM in 

November, renting a room, (or 2, or 3), and getting 

our "BEAD FACE" on at the Bead Renaissance Show 

at the State Fairgrounds.  If you are interested, email 

me, call me, or text me, and we can finalize some 

plans.  If I get enuf interest, I will look into rooms 

and rates.  I can do this by the next meeting, and let 

everyone know. Info is below.  

Albuquerque, NM Bead Renaissance Show  
Show Dates: Nov 14 - Nov 16, 2014  

Location: Albuquerque, NM  

Albuquerque Bead Renaissance Show Friday & Saturday 
10 to 6, Sunday 10 to 5 New Mexico State Fair Grounds 

300 San Pedro Dr NE Albuquerque, New Mexico  

More Info: www.beadshow.com  

BEAD ALERT! 
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Mining Museum Update!! 

 
Per the following footnote in the FY 2015 budget, 
the JLBC is asking the AHS how much money 

they need to complete the destruction of the 

mineral museum!! 
 
The Arizona Historical Society shall submit a joint 
report with the Arizona Department of Administration 
to the Joint Legislative Budget Committee on the 
options for use of the now vacant Mining and 
Mineral Museum at 1502 W. Washington Street. 
The options may include, but are not limited to, 
reopening the space as a museum, converting 
the space into offices or sale of the facility. 
 
The report shall address the costs of each option. 
The report shall also include both Arizona Historical 
Societyõs and the departmentõs recommended 
option. The report is due on or before November 28, 
2014. 
 
The following table provides the names of JLBC mem-
bers and their email addresses. 
 
Arizona Joint Legislative Budget Committee 
 
E-mail Addresses 
 
The general format for reaching JLBC Staff via e-mail 
is  first letter of the first name plus the last name 
@azleg.gov. 
 
Ben Beutler - bbeutler@azleg.gov 
Eric Billings - ebillings@azleg.gov 
Jack Brown - jbrown@azleg.gov 
Tim Everill - teverill@azleg.gov 
Henry Furtick - hfurtick@azleg.gov 
Matt Gress - mgress@azleg.gov 
Steve Grunig - sgrunig@azleg.gov 
Jeremy Gunderson - jgunderson@azleg.gov 
Bob Hull - bhull@azleg.gov 
Micaela Larkin - mlarkin@azleg.gov 
Krista MacGahan - kmacgahan@azleg.gov 
Linda Monsanto - lmonsanto@azleg.gov 

Crystal & Stained Glass Lights 

Back in June, Tonie & I went to a Symposium in 
Prescott in relation to her job.  This hotel, (I forget 
the name), had these crystal and stained glass lights 
in the Lobby.  I wasn't sure that they were real, but 
upon closer inspection, yes they were!  No one 
seemed to know where the crystal points came 
from, but they are the BIGGEST ones I've ever seen! 

The Editor 

Plants in the lobby 

created from blown glass 
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Rockhounding Equipment for Sale!!  
David Adams has for sale some equipment that belonged to Roy Pierson. 

Pictures and prices are as follows: 

Bull Wheel Polisher 
$200 

Genie 6", 6 Wheel Diamond 
Grinding & Polishing Machine 

$850 

Ultra Tec 
Faceting Machine (2) 

$850 

Tiny Tim Trim Saw 
$150 

Ultra Tec 
Faceting Machine (1) 

$850 

Shaw Faceting Machine 
$650 

Lortone Panther 14"  
Slab Saw, Model 14P 

$700 

 High Speed Dry Grinder 
 $200 

David Adams Phone # is: 
928-537-2068 

 
These look like some pretty good 
machines!  Y'all give Dave a 
holler in order to go take a look 
at this equipment. 


